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Janzen, Heather

Subject: FW: Email - Communication - Sherry Tarasoff - Proposed Amendments to Landfill 
Replacement Reserve - Bylaw No 6774 - Capital Reserve Bylaw - CK 1815-0

Attachments: 2024 09 25 Regular Landfill Replacement Reserve.pdf

From: Web NoReply <web-noreply@Saskatoon.ca>  
Sent: Monday, September 23, 2024 3:46 PM 
To: City Council <City.Council@Saskatoon.ca> 
Subject: Email - Communication - Sherry Tarasoff - Proposed Amendments to Landfill Replacement Reserve - Bylaw No 
6774 - Capital Reserve Bylaw - CK 1815-0 
 

--- Replies to this email will go to  --- 

Submitted on Monday, September 23, 2024 - 15:45 

Submitted by user:  

Submitted values are: 

I have read and understand the above statements.: Yes 

I do not want my comments placed on a public agenda. They will be shared with members of Council 
through their online repository.: No 

I only want my comments shared with the Mayor or my Ward Councillor.: No 

Date: Monday, September 23, 2024 

To: His Worship the Mayor and Members of City Council 

First Name: Sherry 

Last Name: Tarasoff 

Email:  

I live outside of Saskatoon: No 

Saskatoon Address and Ward: 
Address:  Peterson Cres 
Ward: Ward 4 

What do you wish to do ?: Submit Comments 

What meeting do you wish to speak/submit comments ? (if known):: Regular Business Meeting of City Council 
– September 25, 2024 

What agenda item do you wish to comment on ?: 8.4.3 Proposed Amendments to Landfill Replacement 
Reserve, Bylaw No. 6774, Capital Reserve Bylaw 
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Comments: 
In addition to the comments that I provided to the SPC-Finance meeting on September 4th, please find further 
comments attached, which outline why I am opposed to these proposed amendments. 

Attachments: 

 2024 09 25 Regular Landfill Replacement Reserve.pdf41.66 KB 

Will you be submitting a video to be vetted prior to council meeting?: No 



I am OPPOSED to the recommendation of the Standing Policy Committee on Finance; “that the City 
Solicitor be requested to prepare the appropriate bylaw amendments to the Landfill Replacement 
Reserve within Bylaw No. 6744, The Capital Reserve Bylaw, 1993 as outlined in this report”. 
 
My opposition is based on the following: 

1. The Landfill Replacement Reserve purpose is clear, “to finance the cost of replacing the City’s 
landfill.” This reserve was established in 1991 and, at the end of this year, it will be in a 
negative balance. The CFO’s comment at the SCP-Finance meeting speaks to interpretation of 
this reserve: 
“The Administration's interpretation and usage of the reserve has been for projects that 
optimize or extend the life of the existing landfill. So, I do know there is some misinterpretation 
of this is strictly to close the existing landfill and build another one twenty miles away or 
wherever it may be constructed but Administration's intent is to have the existing lifespan of the 
current landfill extend as long as possible and we've been using this funding for optimization 
projects and new cell expansion and those types of projects as well.” 

2. There is no indication of the current lifespan of the landfill. The General Manager of Utilities 
and Environment commented at the SPC-Finance meeting: 
“Our intent is to not have to replace. Ultimately, we don't wanna have to replace the landfill” 
and “We will be undertaking an integrated landfill management plan in 2025 and that's going to 
refresh previous analysis and information.” 

3. There is no indication of the current cost of decommissioning the current landfill and 
establishing a new landfill (has a new landfill location even been determined yet?). The 
General Manager of Utilities and Environment commented at the SPC-Finance meeting: 
“Actually, if I could maybe add. The $100 million was just the replacement cost but the 
decommissioning and closure cost of the existing landfill would be an additional $50-75 million 
on top of that. So, at that time, we were almost at $200 million total.” 

4. If the Bylaw is amended to replace the base provision of “$410,000” with “funded annually from 
an authorized provision in the City’s Operating Budget”, does that mean that an authorized 
provision could be less than that, or even $0? 

5. If the funding of this reserve also relies on tonnage, and the tonnage is decreasing (based on 
numbers provided by the CFO below), what is the plan to fund this reserve to finance eventual 
replacement of the landfill? 

 

I would argue that there is not enough information available right now to allow a decision 
on amending the funding provisions of this reserve. 

 




